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Sylvan Archers Newsletter… new format! 
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Check the website for 

membership information 

and events updates. 

www.sylvanarchers.org 

 

 

Email:  

kymbishop@comcast.net 

for contributions to the 

newsletter 

Next board meeting is  Nov. 7, 2013 at 7 PM  at  Wellon’s in Sherwood. 

Wow what a crazy busy sum-

mer we have had at  

Sylvan Archers!  We hosted 

the OBH State Outdoor and 

the Sherwood Nottingham 

and Sherwood Oregon teams 

vs. The World shoots. As well 

as have been busy with ar-

chery lessons for members 

and newcomers to the range. 

We elected a new board, and 

we congratulate Becky Jack-

son who has been elected as 

one of our new Trustee’s! 

 

We are making some changes 

to the newsletter and adding 

some more features. We will 

now have a classified page 

where members can email me 

any archery related items they 

have for sale.  

If you send me the item, cost, 

a picture if you have one and 

your name, phone and email, 

I will print in the next news-

letter. My deadline if the 25th 

of the prior month. 

 

We also want to support our 

club members and their busi-

nesses. So, we are going to 

keep a list of members we can 

contact for any RFP’s that go 

out for any club maintenance 

work that we need to hire 

someone for.  If you are or 

work for a licensed and bond-

ed company in the categories 

listed below, send me an email 

with your information and we 

will keep it on file for upcom-

ing projects we bid on. 

 

1. Electrician 

2. Plumber 

3. Bldg. Contractor 

4. Portable Toilet 

5. Roofing contractor 

 

We also will be having a sec-

tion on common archery ques-

tions and will have featured  

members answering questions 

about archery. We have tar-

gets and youth covered, but if 

anyone would like to answer 

questions about hunting, let 

me know and we will direct 

our hunting questions to you 

and print in the next edition. 

And if anyone has questions 

they think may be good for 

members to know about ar-

chery or the club etc. email  

me and we will get it an-

swered in the newsletter by 

one of our subject matter ex-

perts!  

 

We have a lot of great ideas to 

help improve the club and we 

really want to hear from our 

members, so let us know what 

you would like to see! We 

have some ideas how to use 

the club to help bring in the 

target shooters as well as the 

hunters who enjoy the 3D’s 

and targets. So stay tuned! 

 

We are now at 432 members 

up from last July at 368! So 

we are doing something right. 

 

We welcome Frank and Becky 

Pearson as lifetime members 

to our club and recognize 

them for all the help they have 

given  us during their visit. 

 

 

Have a great hunting season! 

 

Kim Bishop, M.S. 

Publicity Director 

www:sylvanarchers.org
mailto:kymbishop@comcast.net


P A G E  2   Target Shooter upcoming local events…. 
Last of the summer target shoot at the Club. 

900 round on Saturday, Sept. 21st.  

Registration 8:00 AM 

First Arrow flies : 9:00 AM 

Cost: $5.00 members, $10 Non-members 

Open to any Archer. 

Flyer will more details will be on the website in a couple of days. 

Contact Brandon Tenner, brandontenner@gmail.com.  

 

 

Sherwood Nottingham Shoot….. 
We had a great turnout for the Sherwood Nottingham shoot! The weather cooperated and 

records were made! Below is recognition for those members who participated and got an 

award.  

Sherwood –Nottingham 2013 was a big success with 64 archers competing. The Sherwood 

Teams: 8 person Recurve, Compound won and the 4 person Recurve Jr; Master Recurve 

and Master Compound were also victorious over Nottingham England. Sherwood’s only 

LOSING team was our Master( 50yr olds+) team. We only had one person on that team: 

Don Mendez, while England had a full 4 person team. 

This year we had the most Sylvan Archers competing in the tournament, since the late six-

ties!!! 28 Sylvan members competed! 

Top Scorers and team members: Chris Roberts Olson –compound 1st as was Brandon Ten-

ner-recurve; Team Members for Compound: Darrin Auckkand-2nd, Dave Dyer-3rd, Cliff 

Hoff-8th ; Master Compound: Michael Hearn 1st, Larry Delaunay 3rd; Longbow: Laurie Rob-

inson 2nd; Carson Brown 4th ; Madi Livingston was the 2nd highest scoring cub, and the 

entire 4 person Master Recurve Team: Keith & Vonda Kemmerer, Arsenio Locsin and  

Wendy McKee are Sylvan Members. 

 

Keith Kemmerer 

S Y L V A N  A R C H E R S  N E W S L E T T E R …  

 



Just for Youth….. With new director Brandon Tenner 
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As a reminder, Basic Archery Les-
sons have started at Sylvan! This 
is something that your club is do-
ing for you! 

Brandon Tenner will be taking 
over the program, and assisting 
Mike Brown, who will be with us 
throughout the rest of the sum-
mer still and he is requesting as-
sistant instructors for his Basic Ar-
chery Lessons which are listed be-
low. Anyone wishing to help can 
earn work party credit towards 
next years membership. Contact 
Mike for more details. 

Monday Nights from 6:30 to 8:00 PM 

 Aug 5th, 12, 19th, 26th, Sep 2nd, 
9th . 

Thursday Nights from 6:30 to 8:00 
PM. 

Aug 1th, 8, 15th 22th 29th, Sep 5th, 
12th, 19th, 26th. 

Cost is $5:00 for Nonmembers, Free 
for Members. 

 

Instruction by : 

Mike Brown sgm.archer@gmail.com   
503-314-8709   

 

See the Sylvan archers web link fliers 
for details.  

http://www.sylvanarchers.org/
instruction.htm. 

 

Where else can you get free archery 
lessons? This is a great asset to the 
club so make sure to thank them 
when n you see them. They have put 
a lot of time and effort into this pro-
gram and we hope to keep it alive 
year after year. 

 

 

coming soon with a time and date 

for the work party.  The broadhead 

league was a big success as usual. 

Next year we are looking at how we 

can incorporate the target shooters 

who want to do marked 3D. We 

have some ideas on what we want 

to do, so stay tuned…. This will be a 

great addition to our league. Not to 

fear, nothing will change for the 

broadhead shooters, but we want to 

incorporate our other members that 

With only one more 

week left of the broadhead league, 

things are beginning to wind down 

and bow hunting season is upon us.  

We have gotten in the repair kits 

and will be organizing a work party 

to help with the repairs. We would 

like to see some new members 

come help out. Get to know other 

members, network, share hunting 

tall tales and just bond with your 

fellow archers. Look for an email 

3-D updates……. With Dave Osler and Brent Whittaker 

shoot marked distances, so we are 

developing something for them as 

well. We are excited about some of 

the things we want to try in the fu-

ture. You never know how things will 

turn out unless you give it a shot! 

Happy Hunting and stay tuned for 

more to come…. 

 

 

http://www.sylvanarchers.org/instruction.htm
http://www.sylvanarchers.org/instruction.htm


Archery Classifieds... 

Here is where we will have the archery classifieds. 

 

1.  It would be helpful if you submit a picture, but it is not required. 

2.  A detailed description of the item for sale, price, your contact information. 

 

The club is not responsible for the integrity of the club member or the sales, we are strictly a vehicle to help 

other club members do business together. Only club members may put archery related items for sale here.  

Back in June we featured new members  the Hill family who owns www.grandeur-wood.com. They 

raffled off one of their beautiful chairs and a family membership to Sylvan Archers. We are proud to 

say they raised $236 for the club! So please make sure you thank them for their continued support of 

the club! You can see them helping out at events as well so make sure to say hello. The winner of the 

chair was: Barb Van Winkle and the club membership goes to: Kat Simpson. You stop by their booth at 

many of the local farmer’s markets and thank them for their support and maybe even purchase your 

very own  piece of custom made wood furniture!  

Club Fundraiser…….. 

http://www.grandeur-wood.com


It’s all about NFAA Nationals and Sylvan Members! 

 

Pictures from NFAA Outdoor Nationals….See Facebook and our website for more... 

Congratulations to the Sylvan Members who participated in the National NFAA Outdoor Tournament in Darrington, WA last 

week! We had a good turn out of shooters representing Sylvan Archers. Below is a list of the members that received awards. So 

make sure that you congratulate them if you see them at the range anytime soon. 

Laurie Robinson took 2nd in the adult Traditional class.  She could have had 1st in the senior class but elected to shoot against 

the adults.   

Mike Brown held his own against Gilbert Wilson in the Senior Barebow field and hunter rounds but struggled in the animal 

round. 

Brandon Tenner shot against the world team in a see-saw battle that ended in very tight scores and a bronze medal. 

Don Seale took first in Silver Senior Bowhunter Freestyle. 

Don Mendez took second in the Senior Male Longbow. 

Becky Jackson took first Master Senior Competitive Bowhunter. 


